OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING January 11, 2023

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order, with 19 members in attendance. The minutes from the December meeting were approved by Courtnye Miller and seconded by Stephanie Larsen. There was no correspondence. Stephanie Larsen presented the treasurer's report for the month of December. MariJo Araujo made the motion to approve and Kim Ruhland seconded.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

MEMBERSHIP (Ginny Phillips) We have 114 members for the current year. Online club applications can be found at https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-booster-club.

WEBSITE (Ellen Gross) no report

SPIRITWEAR (Sam Haage, Tiffany Ditchfield) Tiffany reported the spiritwear booth will be open during the basketball games on Friday 1/20.

BASKETBALL 50/50 (Courtnye Miller, Lisa Smithmeyer) no report

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper) Mike noted the 2023 inductees to the OTHS Hall of Fame will be recognized at the boys basketball game on Friday 1/27. Mike shared pictures of the new scoreboards for the baseball and softball fields. Installation will be completed this summer. Mike also noted that the Freshman (incoming) Open House is scheduled for Wednesday May 3.

NEW BUSINESS

- The Steak Dinner, A Pirate Night at the Races, is planned for Saturday April 1, 2023 at the Knights of Columbus. All volunteers are welcome!!
 - o Entertainment Mike Jaegle & Lance Handzus
 - o Food Heather Billings, Carrie Price
 - Tickets Debbie Knoll & Melanie Hart
 - o Promotion Megan Handzus
 - o Decorations Debbie Heimsoth
 - Baskets and Live Auction Kim Ruhland & Tiffany Ditchfield
- A basket gathering kick-off is scheduled for Friday 1/27, 8:30pm at JJ's.
- Tickets for the dinner will be \$30 in advance and \$35 at the door. We will also be offering a \$20 ticket that does *not* include a meal.
- It was decided to run the Pirates Chest fundraiser for 2023 Fall & Winter sports. A Cash Raffle was discussed as an option for Spring '24 sports.
- A discussion was had about possibly eliminating the current multi-tier structure of membership dues. The proposed change will be voted on at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Kim Ruhland and seconded by Ginny Phillips.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday February 8, 2023 at 7pm.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth